
 
 

 

VIA US MAIL AND ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

September 20, 2013 

 

Gerrie Booth 

GL Booth JG Davis & Associates 

1516 Hudson Street, Suite 2012 

Longview, WA 98632 

 

RE: TG-131751, Waste Control, Inc.  

 

Dear Ms. Booth: 

 

The Commission has received the work papers submitted by your company under Docket 

TG-131751 on September 13, 2013.  In your most recent communication with staff, you 

indicated this information is confidential.  

 

I am notifying you that the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) cannot accept these documents and is returning them to you. As a result, 

the Commission rejects the filing in its entirety per WAC 480-07-141.  

 

The Commission cannot accept documents from companies regulated under RCW Title 

81 (Title 81 companies) that the company marks as, or otherwise claims to be, 

confidential.  This is because the Commission’s authority for its rule governing filing and 

treatment of confidential information, WAC 480-07-160, derives from RCW 80.04.095, 

which is specific to utilities regulated under RCW Title 80.  There is no corresponding 

provision for transportation companies regulated under RCW Title 81.  Accordingly, the 

Commission lacks statutory authority to treat information submitted by Title 81 

companies as confidential.  

 

The Company may resubmit its case in a new filing without any designation of 

confidential information. 

 



If you have questions regarding this matter you may contact Penny Ingram at 360-664-

1242. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Steven V. King 

Executive Director 

 

 

cc: 

Joseph Willis 

jwillis@wcrecycling.com 

PO Box 148 

Kelso, WA 98626 

 

 


